LANESVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOL
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

November 20, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Lanesville Community School Board of Trustees meeting was held on November 20, 2018 at the Carl Uesseler Corporation Office at 2725 Crestview Avenue, NE Lanesville, Indiana.  Board President, Robert Schickel, called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Board members in attendance were as follows:

Robert Schickel, President

Ron Wolfe, Vice-President

Sharon Rothrock, Secretary

Margaret Meyer, member

Chan Bailey, member

Steve Morris, Superintendent

Robert Schickel presented the minutes from the October 16, 2018 regular meeting for approval.  Sharon Rothrock made the motion to approve the minutes.  Ron Wolfe seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

Schickel presented the minutes from the October 30, 2018 meeting.  Margaret Meyer made the motion to approve the minutes.  Sharon Rothrock seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

Steve Morris presented the claims for the month of November.  Ron Wolfe made the motion to approve the claims.  Chan Bailey seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.

President Schickel asked for any modifications to the meeting agenda.  There were none.  With that noted he asked for public comments.  There were none.
In the absence of Lisa Hammond, Steve Morris presented the elementary principal’s report.
Students were able to tape Mrs. Hammond to the wall at the Nov. 16 morning assembly.  28 students read over 1000 minutes in the Reach for the Stars campaign and were given the duct tape to secure Mrs. Hammond to the wall.  After the students and later teachers used all the duct tape, Mrs. Hammond was definitely stuck to the wall.

As part of the Reach for the Stars campaign, students who read for 10 days and collected $100 in pledges, were able to take part in a limo ride to Culver’s for lunch.  The students raised over $10,000 and collectively read over 135,000 minutes.  Students were able to spend 10% of their pledges to select Usborne books.  The school received 40% of total pledges collected to be used for programs and student incentives.  

On Friday, Nov. 9, the elementary hosted a Veteran’s Day program for family and community members.  The HS band and choir performed some patriotic songs; the color guard presented the colors; and the Veterans took part in a question and answer session in which students had prepared questions in advance regarding their service time. Donuts, pastries, and coffee were available for our guests and all veterans and their special guests were given a special baked treat, provided by Mrs. Beckort.  Darcel McLane did an excellent job, once again, organizing the event.

Mrs. Miller organized the Title I Family Night in which the families were served a spaghetti dinner.  There were close to 100 parents, students, and staff in attendance.  Some of the primary students were present to perform the Phonics Dance, which is part of our daily systematic phonemic instruction.  A few of the primary teachers also were able to model and discuss Tucker’s signing that is used to accompany the Phonics Dance.  Mrs. Miller and Mrs. Ketterer were available to answer questions about the Title I program and discuss upcoming mandatory dyslexia screening for the 2019-2020 school year.

Preparations are under way for the upcoming Christmas concert on Dec. 17 at 7:00 pm.  The PTSO will also be taking photos with Santa prior to the concert.    

Mr. Morris followed with the high school principal’s /superintendent’s report.

There will be a ceremony to kick off the ELF program for this upcoming Christmas season.  The food drive and the cash donations will commence on Monday, November 26th.  

Boys and girls high school basketball is underway.  The public is asked to wear green to the boy’s opener on November 24th in honor of Gavin Blank, who passed away in a car accident earlier in the week.  

Istep practice for re-testers will be held on December 3rd.  

There is a financial aid and FAFSA workshop scheduled for November 27, 2018 for seniors and their parents.  Robin Morgan is in charge of the details.

Jostens will be here on November 27th to begin the cap and gown ordering process for graduating seniors. 

Mr. Morris gave a brief update on the services provided by the school for grieving students and staff after the accident that took the life of Gavin Blank.  Gavin was a sophomore at Lanesville High School.  Area ministers and counselors joined the counselors and administration at Lanesville for two days and were available to talk with anyone who felt the need to do so.

This concluded his report.

At this time, Chan Bailey excused himself from the meeting.  Mr. Bailey left at 7:25 p.m.

Proceeding with the agenda, Sharon Rothrock made the motion to approve the following donations:

a. Carrie Spencer DVM, $1000.00 for playground improvements

b. Franklin Twp. Athletic Club, $200.00 for the library

c. Franklin Twp. Athletic Club, $200.00 for ELF program

d. Franklin Twp. Athletic Club, $200.00 for Lanesville Scholarship Fund

e. Lanesville Lions Club, $250.00 for ELF program

Margaret Meyer seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0.

Ron Wolfe made the motion to approve the following fundraisers:

a. Drama Club, Coffee and Hot Chocolate, Monday mornings until March 15, 2019

b. Art Department, tee shirts, month of November

c. After Prom Committee, caramel corn, cotton candy at high school ball games

d. Softball Team, Softball camp, January 5, 2019

e. Lanesville Elementary, Texas Roadhouse gift cards, Nov 12 thru Nov 30

f. HS girls basketball, tee shirts, apparel, Nov 8 thru Nov 16

g. Lanesville Athletic Department Auction, December 1, 2018

Sharon Rothrock seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0.

Margaret Meyer made the motion to approve the following facility use requests:

a. Knights of Columbus, free throw contest, January 20, 2019, high school gym

b. Girl Scout Troop #988, commons area for meetings

Ron Wolfe seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0.

Sharon Rothrock made the motion to approve disposal of the following items that were declared damaged beyond repair:

a. 5 student desks

b. 4 folding chairs

c. 6 student chairs

d. Ecotank printer model #C531C , serial number W89Y036229

Margaret Meyer seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0.

Ron Wolfe made the motion to approve the following personnel items:

a. Approve Shelby Miller, assistant high school girls basketball coach, volunteer position

b. Approve resignation of Burt Watkins as high school instructional assistant

c. Approve Sheila Ehalt as high school instructional assistant

d. Approve Marcie Bindner as volunteer assistant swim coach (pending outcome of criminal history check)
Margaret Meyer seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0. 

With no further business, Robert Schickel called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ron Wolfe made the motion.  Sharon Rothrock seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0.  The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
______________________________


_______________________________
Robert Schickel, President



Sharon Rothrock, Secretary

